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Public Reception Held in UC 6 and 7 of North Nazimabad, Focusing on Water Shortage 

and Other Public Issues  

A significant public reception was held in UC 6 and 7 of North Nazimabad to address the issues faced by 
the local population. The event was presided over by Wajeeha Hassan, Amir of Jamaat-e-Islami Central 
District. During the program, she listened to the public's concerns and, in her speech, emphasized that 
Jamaat-e-Islami is striving to ensure water supply to every household. She assured the attendees that 
practical steps would be taken to improve the water lines and provide a permanent solution to the 
water issues. 

Wajeeha Hassan further stated that Jamaat-e-Islami is working with the same dedication in every area 
of Karachi to resolve public issues. Their goal is to ensure better facilities for the public. She mentioned 
that Jamaat-e-Islami is raising the issues of the people through public representatives and, wherever 
possible, is also working on finding solutions independently. 

 

The reception was also attended by Atif Ali Khan, Chairman of North Nazimabad Town, who listened to 
the public’s concerns attentively. He highlighted the severe water supply shortage in the area, which is 
being managed by the Water Board. He assured that he would engage with senior officials of the Water 
Board to resolve the water supply issues as soon as possible to ensure that the public does not suffer 
from this vital need. 

The program saw active participation from Faisal Naseem Avatar, Chairman of UC 6, and Aneeb Siddiqui, 
Vice Chairman of UC 5. Both leaders listened carefully to the various issues raised by the public and 
responded to them. They assured the attendees that the development of the area and the provision of 
basic facilities would remain their top priority, and they would take all necessary steps to resolve these 
issues.A large number of local residents attended the event and presented their concerns directly to the 
authorities. The public expressed their gratitude to Chairman Atif Ali Khan, Faisal Naseem Avatar, Aneeb 
Siddiqui, and Wajeeha Hassan for listening to their issues and promising immediate action. During the 
reception, discussions also focused on the water shortage, cleanliness, sewage systems, and other public 
amenities. 

 

 


